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 Thank You! 
 

Life transformations – thanks to you 

Dear Rotary Club of Calgary – Thank you for your generous support again this year for our literacy 

learners through your Rotary Club Literacy Bursaries at Bow Valley College.   

The following pages highlight your award recipients’ stories, words of appreciation to you, and photos 

from the awards ceremony on November 22, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lorne Larson presenting Rotary Club Literacy Bursary to BVC learners at the CEFL Awards Ceremony on November 22, 2017.  



  

 Thank You! 
 

With thanks for your support from the Rotary Club Literacy Bursary award recipients:  
 

 

Crystal Kitchemonia:  

 

Crystal says receiving this bursary shows that she can 

do something with her life and makes her proud of 

how far she has come. She wants to get her high 

school diploma. Coming to Bow Valley College was 

prompted because she heard great things about 

the college. Crystal has been here for one year and 

has completed her ABLE mathematics. She will begin 

her Academic Upgrading in Fall 2018.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Edwine Dessources: 
 

Edwine is thankful for this award money. She says it 

will help her buy a laptop computer. Edwine 

moved to Calgary from Haiti. She came to Bow 

Valley College to study English. Her future career 

goals include working in graphic design or the 

environment. Something unique about Edwine is 

that she donates money to sponsor a child 

through Plan International. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Noorulzalam Noorulzalam: 
 

Noorulzalam appreciates the generosity of this bursary. 

She plans to spend the funds on her post-secondary 

education. Noorulzalam wants to be a nurse. Originally 

from Afghanistan, Noorulzalam has been at Bow Valley 

College for two years. She is a very hard-working person 

and loves to help other people.  Her hobbies include 

swimming and walking in the fresh air and she loves to 

cook. Noorulzalam says every member of her family is 

studying. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Mark Lech: 

Mark is very grateful to the Rotary Club for 

establishing this Literacy Bursary. He believes it is 

fundamental in inspiring students to go forward 

sure footed toward their individual goals. For him, it 

makes him feel that his hard work has not gone 

unnoticed and he is so appreciative to have 

received it. Mark's next step in education is in the 

Health Care Aide Certificate program here at Bow 

Valley College where he has been accepted to 

begin in the Fall semester of 2018. 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Muhammad Umar: 
 

Muhammad's search for the best place for academic 

upgrading brought him to Bow Valley College. After 

completing his upgrading he is going to begin studying in a 

medical program. Muhammad said receiving this bursary 

proves he has been working hard in school. Muhammad 

loves to help others every day of his life. He considers 

himself a very soft person and says his life is very simple. 

Muhammad was born in Pakistan. He has eleven years of 

experience in Pharmacy. He was married in 2006 and 

came to Canada in 2008. He has four children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Lewam Tesfay: 

 
Lewam has studied at Bow Valley College for 8 months. She 

came to BVC to upgrade her high school before she 

continues her education to become an LPN and then a 

Registered Nurse and she says if time allows she would love 

to be a doctor. Receiving this bursary comes at a time 

when her family is facing challenges because her husband 

had a knee injury resulting in him not being able to work full-

time. Lewam believes that being a married woman, a 

mother of 3 small children (3 years old, 23 months old, 2 

months old) and being a full-time student makes her 

unique. With all of this busyness in her life, she was still able 

to achieve high grades in all of her courses. Lewam will come back to BVC full-time in January 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

 

Antsar Kahdim: 
 

Antsar heard good things about Bow Valley College and decided to attend here…that was back in 

2012. She took two courses at that time and then took a break to care for a new baby…four years 

later she is back taking more courses.  She wants to continue her high school upgrading to prepare 

her to take an MRI technical class. Antsar considers herself quiet and serious and when she does any 

job she likes it to be a very careful and honest job. Receiving this bursary means a lot to her. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

 

Bengie Lalanne: 
 

Bengie who comes from Montreal, Quebec has been a Bow 

Valley College learner for 2 years now. A career change 

and moving to Calgary was the impetus to bring her to Bow 

Valley College to study. Her future goals include becoming 

a Registered Nurse. In the meantime she wants to complete 

her upgrading and BVC's Practical Nurse program. 

Receiving this bursary means that her concentration, 

dedication and honesty are the key to great results. She says 

she has received lots of help and support from her amazing 

teachers, superb classmates, and of course a great school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Tsigeweini Zeru: 
 

Tsigeweini was a kindergarten teacher in her home 

country of Eritrea. She came to Canada as a refugee in 

2013. She found it difficult at first because she did not 

know the English language. This language barrier kept 

her from getting a job so she decided to come to Bow 

Valley College to learn English. These challenges have 

made her a strong woman and she has managed 

everything on her own together with the help and 

support of different organizations and workers. Receiving 

this bursary has encouraged her to do better in the future 

and pursue a career as a Pharmacy Technician assistant. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Khaled Ibrahim:  

Khaled is the father of 2 daughters and moved to Calgary 

about 3 years ago. He worked as a family physician and in 

health care quality control in Egypt and Dubai. Khaled has 

been at Bow Valley College for over 2 years and wants to 

achieve a career in Nursing. Receiving this bursary 

motivates and pushes him to work hard and always be an 

excellent student. Khaled considers himself excellent at 

math and he enjoys explaining it to his children and 

classmates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

Omer Salih: 

Omer is from North Sudan. He wants to be an ER physician 

or a Radiologist. Receiving this bursary has been 

instrumental towards his success as a student and gives him 

the means to continue his education. In fact, it came at a 

time when he was thinking of giving up school because of 

a tight family situation. Omer had 2 degrees in medical 

laboratory and translation and worked as a medical 

translator in the biggest hospital in the Gulf region in Dubai 

for 10 years before coming to Canada. After working 

several 'no future' jobs in Canada he realized having a 

good education would help with securing a better career and that is why he came to Bow Valley 

College. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Thank You! 
 

 

Zo Liani: 

Zo is very appreciative of receiving this bursary because it 

has lightened her financial burden and allows her to focus 

on her studies and inspires her to do the same to help 

others in any way she can. Zo's career goal is to become 

a Dental Assistant. Originally from Myanmar, Zo has been 

at Bow Valley College for a year and a half. Something 

unique about Zo is that she says she has exceptional 

budgeting and organization skills. [Perhaps we should ask 

her to share some]. Zo is a mother of 2 wonderful children 

and has been living in Canada since 2008. 

 

 


